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Worship Schedule 
Sundays 
8:15 a.m.  
Worship  

 
9:30 a.m.  
God Time! 

 
11:00 a.m. 
Worship  

Come Join the Journey:  Lenten Worship  

The Annual CongregationalMeeting, along 

with a pancake breakfast, will take place on 

Sunday, January 28 at 9:30 a.m.  Those who 

plan to attend are asked to sign the sheet in the 

narthex to help us plan for how much food to 

prepare.  We will be adopting a budget for 

2018 and electing Congregation Council repre-

sentatives.  Nominees are Tom Endy, Ed Kern, 

Jr., Katie Sensenig, and Bryan Wang.  We 

thank Terry Bickhart, Barb Feeman, Linda 

Lengle, and Becky Morton, who will be com-

pleting their service on the Council. 

Annual Meeting & Breakfast  

Join us on the journey through this holiest of 

church seasons, as we seek healing and for-

giveness, as we remember and renew our 

baptismal promises. 

 

Worship highlights: 

 

Ash Wednesday, February 14 

12:15 p.m.   Imposition of Ashes 

  7:30 p.m.   Imposition of Ashes 

 

Wednesdays in Lent,  

February 21, 28, March 7, 14, and 21 

7:30 p.m.   Holden Evening Prayer in the 

nave 
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From Pastor Hersch  

The Lord is with you, my friends! And Happy 

New Year to you and yours! 

 

Let me begin by offering my thanks to you and to 

God working through you. In the late fall of 

2017, we realized that our giving was not keep-

ing up with our expenses. I shared this need with 

you during worship on the Sundays of December, 

along with an update on how we were doing in 

making up the difference. In just one month, we 

received enough donations to end the year in the 

black. Thank you so very much, dear people of 

Atonement. Thank you for your generosity and 

your understanding! 

 

We are all working hard to make sure that we 

donôt get so far in hole in the future. Our Council 

continues to refine its expectations of how our 

congregation will grow in the coming years to 

look even more like Jesus and more like our 

community. The staff and our volunteer leaders 

are prayerfully working on creating a plan to re-

alize the Councilôs vision for growth. The con-

gregation is engaging in a huge variety of minis-

tries in the Spirit of Jesus, including the work of 

inviting new people to experience the gospel 

through Atonement. If the Risen One has it in 

mind to see us growðand I believe he doesð

then we will be ready to receive that gift. And 

that growth, God willing, should have an impact 

on our ministryôs financial health. 

 

As we begin the new year, I want to share with 

you some news about our congregationôs minis-

try of administration. Even as early as my first 

phone interview with the Call Committee, I real-

ized that Atonement is needful of a full-time ad-

ministrator. The operation of the parish is com-

plex enough that it cries out for a single someone 

who is at the helm of our financial, facilities, of-

fice, calendar, and volunteer ministries and per-

sonnel. Unfortunately, the congregation is not in 

a position to hire that kind of leader at this time. 

Until we are in such a position, Iôve asked our 

Council President, Sharon Calder, to serve as our 

administrator. Sharon has graciously agreed to 

serve in that capacity as a volunteer. Sharonôs work 

will be distinct from her last year of service as 

Council President, in which capacity she will over-

see the congregationôs governance. Please pray for 

Sharon, and when you see her, take the time to 

thank her for her service on our behalf. 

 

Please take some time to read through the rest of 

this newsletter. Thereôs lots of exciting news and 

upcoming events. Iôm so very glad that you choose 

to be a part of all of it! 

 

In the Spirit of Jesus, 

 

Ryan+ 

Book Discussion Group  

We had a terrific turnout for our 

first meeting of the book discus-

sion group on January 7- about 30 

people--on a very cold morning! 

Thank you to everyone who 

braved the elements to make this happen! 

We are reading and discussing Whisper: How to 

Hear the Voice of God, by Mark Batterson, who 

shows how natural it is for believers to hear the 

voice of God through the seven love languages, 

each unique and entirely divine. God is actively 

speaking through Scripture, Desires, Doors, 

Dreams, People, Promptings and Pain, and it is up 

to us to be still and lean into His whisper. 

 

This group will continue to meet Sunday morn-

ings between services (9:30 a.m.) in Room F126, 

concluding on March 11. (Except for January 28, 

which is the Annual Meeting). 

 

If you did not sign up, but are interested to see 

what this is about, please feel free to join usð 

even if you do not have the book. If people enjoy 

this book study format itôs something we will 

consider again for the future. 
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With a new senior pastor on board, council has been 

very busy these past few months. We are moving to a 

new form of council administration - policy govern-

ance. Instead of council taking care of all the details of 

the day-to-day running of the church, council will in-

stead set the policy that we want to follow, and Pastor 

Hersch will be the ñmanager,ò who reports back to 

council. He will be given measures by which we can 

judge his performance. This has been shown to be a 

much more effective method of governing than what 

we have previously followed. 

 

We are in the process of finally remediating the toxic 

mold in the area of the basement where the new kitch-

en is supposed to be - and we approved a new boiler 

feed unit for the Community Center at $4,480. 

 

We are looking to become an official Reconciling in 

Christ (RIC) church, which welcomes people of all 

colors, faiths and orientations. You might have 

thought that we were an RIC church already. Well, 

when our constitution was changed in 2006 to address 

that issue, it was never ratified in our next annual 

meeting, so the change never officially took place. 

Recently, we have been reviewing our constitution, 

and have found that it still needs to have a few 

ñtweaks.ò So, we will be doing that work this year, 

and will address the constitution and the RIC designa-

tion at a special congregational meeting where it can 

be ratified.  Because of this, council passed a continu-

ing resolution regarding weddings at Atonement, 

should any gay or lesbian couples wish to be married 

here: ñAs Council of Atonement Lutheran Church, we 

continue to affirm the exercise of our clergyôs discre-

tion in determining whom they will wed.ò This will 

spin into a policy that eventually says we are a congre-

gation that is diverse and inclusive. 

 

Finally, we want to thank those families recently who 

have given very generous gifts to Atonement to help 

us get through some tight financial times: Oscar We-

ber, Dee and Fred Hiehle, and Don and Joanne van 

Roden. We appreciate their stewardship and thank 

them for it. 

 

Sharon Calder 

Council Corner  Memorials  

Thanksgiving and Memorial Fund 
 

We are grateful to acknowledge the following 

gifts to the glory of God and: 

 

 in memory of Doris S. Jaxheimer by: 

Brian and Heather Lineaweaver 

Lee and Bonnie Swinsburg 

Joyce and Kenneth Bunting 

James and Rebecca Burton 

Elizabeth B. Rothermel 

Stephen and Lisa Longenecker 

J. Marc and Martha Aynardi 

Robert R. Sharetts 

William and Mary Lou Swinsburg 

Faye L. Dunmore 

Raymond and Shirley Stocker 

Barbara L. Radcliffe 

Marian E. Pounder 

Edward and Sandra Kern 

Gary and Jeanne Swinsburg 

Beverly S. Unks 

Kent and Barbara Davis 

 

in memory of Dick Gernert by Marian E. 

Pounder 

 

Endowment Fund  

 

We are grateful to acknowledge the following 

gift to the glory of God and in memory of Bar-

bara A. Kerper by Lee and Ann Hummel  

From the Prayer Ministry Team  

Did I offer peace today? Did I bring a smile to 

someoneôs face? Did I say words of healing? 

Did I let go of my anger and resentment? Did I 

forgive? Did I love? These are the real ques-

tions. 

  Henri Nouwen 
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From Pastor Recher  

Greetings to you all in this still New Year!   

 

I like to take time to reflect during this time of year, after all the wonderful hullabaloo of New Year and 

Christmas, celebrating that child that came into our midst 2 millenia ago and who continues to shine even 

now in our lives. This year, that reflection comes after a crazy year of transition with lots of experiments 

and after an invigorating celebration of a new, exciting, Spirit-filled Senior Pastor coming among us.  Itôs 

been quite the time of discernment, for call committee, for staff, and for the whole congregation as we 

continue to figure out who we are as Godôs people called to live and shine Christôs light here in Berks 

County.   

 

Some of the discernment Jo and I have been doing as a family may be coming to fruition soon.  In Febru-

ary we will (hopefully and prayerfully) be approved as a resource family through Diakon Lutheran Ser-

vices either for private infant adoption or, more likely, for legal-risk (foster-to-adopt) children.  What that 

means is we may begin fostering a young child or infant any time following our approval, who may or 

may not available for adoption by us at some point in the distant future.  We have felt Godôs call to expand 

our family for some time now, to share the love and care we have received from God with a little one; and 

we see it as an extension of our baptismal call to care for Godôs creation, to share Christ through word and 

deed, to serve, and to work for justice and peace.   

 

We could not be more excited, and hope that you will share in our joy as we walk this journey.  Some 

things to know:  

 

We donôt have a timeline for when we will receive a child into our home.  After weôve been approved, it 

could be the next day or a week, a month, or even a year later.  We will have very little notice.   

 

Much like when I counsel people, we will need to keep the childôs family information confidential, mean-

ing we wonôt be allowed to say why they are in foster care.  If you ask questions (I know it will be out of 

care and interest!) and we say we canôt say, know that we are not rejecting you ï we legally cannot share 

certain information.  On the contrary, we will appreciate your love and support!   

 

Whenever this may happen, I will need to take some family leave.  Pastor Ryan and I have been in conver-

sation about this process and will figure out the details.  My hope is to have all of the  pre-planning and 

contingency planning done in advance of that unknown time, given how quickly a child may enter our 

lives.  If you feel in your own discernment any kind of tap from the Holy Spirit to lead children or youth 

ministry (or any ministry), donôt hesitate to reach out to me ð this may be the perfect time!   

 

Please know that my call to Atonement is not lessened by this call to family ï it is in addition to and 

blessed by my call as a pastor and all I continue to learn and experience in this place.  I continue to serve 

and work in my role here diligently and prayerfully until such time that I need family leave, and I intend to 

return full throttle after!   

 

Please keep us in your prayers, along with all resource families and children in need of care! 

 

Pastor Julie 
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Attention, High School 
Seniors 

Youth Gathering  

We have four youth and one adult going on 

the triennial Youth Gathering trip in Houston, 

Texas this year from June 27-July 1.  In antic-

ipation of that event, several things will hap-

pen:   

 

¶ Fundraisers!  Our next 

one is the 10th Annual 

Chili Cookoff ï please 

come, eat, and vote!  $5 

gets you a bowl, a ballot, 

and spoon (drinks and 

maybe cornbread will be free too).  If you 

love to cook, sign up to bring a chili and 

weôll be in touch with the details!  Sign 

up on our website or in the church nar-

thex (lobby).   

¶ Profiles!  Each newsletter after today will 

feature a profile on one of the youth go-

ing on the trip, which will help you get to 

know them and hear why they want to be 

a part of this experience. 

¶ Group Meetings!  The traveling group 

will gather to plan fundraisers, build com-

munity, and learn more about why weôre 

going on this trip.   

¶ Social Media!  Weôll share what weôre 

doing and learning on social media along 

the way, and once weôre there, you will 

be able to watch some of the speakers and 

music livestreamed on your computer 

too!   

 

The Youth Gathering is a wonderful experi-

ence to help youth get a taste of Godôs wider 

mission in the nation and world, and a sense 

of what it means to be one body of Christ 

with people beyond just Atonement Lutheran 

Church (30,000 in one place to be precise, 

and thatôs only a tiny fraction of all the Lu-

therans, not to mention Christians, in the 

world!).  Will you help us get there with pray-

er and financial support?   

Parent Group  

The parent group will continue to meet the First 

Friday of the month, which is February 2, from 9 

a.m. (ish) to 10:30 (ish)!  We hope to plan anoth-

er Momôs Night Out with dinner and drinks in 

the near future as well, so keep your eyes peeled 

for details.   

A Place at the Table  

Children in second grade or 

older are invited to ñA Place at 

the Tableò classes on at 9:30 

a.m. on Sundays February 25, 

March 4, March 11, and March 

18. This instruction is intended 

for children who are preparing 

to receive Holy Communion 

for the first time as well as those who are al-

ready participating in this Holy Meal. The 

class helps children more fully understand the 

meaning of Holy Communion and the means 

of grace that it provides.   There will be a 

family rehearsal dinner on Saturday, March 

17, and a celebration of Holy Communion at 

11:00 a.m. worship on Sunday, March 18. 

Please call or e-mail the church office to reg-

ister. 

 By now, you have received 

the mailing from the Prayer 

Shawl Ministry concerning 

your graduation gift. If you 

have not received this information, please 

notify the church office so we can send it to 

you. Reminder:  please return the enclosed 

postcard with your choices by February 5.   



 

 

PAGE 6 ATONEMENT IN ACTION VOLUME 18,  ISSUE 1 

Preschool News 

We are happy to return to preschool from our Christmas break.  Our children seem to grow and blossom in 

the new year as routines become less hectic.  Snow, winter and winter animals along with counting and 

numbers fill the month of January.  Teachers will be evaluating our preschoolers for parent/teacher confer-

ences on January 30 and 31.  Mighty Kicks Soccer and Mrs. Eganôs Mini-Masters Art class return mid-

January as supplemental afterschool programs we offer to interested families.   

 

In February, we will learn about heart healthy exercise and raise money for the American Heart Associa-

tion by jumping rope with Mrs. Egan in gym class.  We will design beautiful Valentines for family and 

friends.  Our 3ôs classes will learn about community helpers and transportation.  Our 4ôs and PreK classes 

will focus on senses and feelings as well as past presidents and outer space. Itôs a great time to be at pre-

school during colder weather. 

 

Preschool registration for the 2018-19 school year begins February 1.  Atonement church members and 

current preschool families have first preference for registration February 1 - 14.  Contact Director, Mrs. 

Jen Dauber (610-375-8049 or jdauber@atonementwyo.org) with registration questions. 

Childrenõs Chapel 
During 11:00 a.m. worship 

January 7-February 18 

Age 3- Grade 6 

 

Learn the Lordôs Prayer 

 

Bring your children to 11:00 a.m. worship, 

where weôll sing a song and pray together.  At 

the time of the readings, children will follow 

the teacher to the Privacy Room for an age-

appropriate word and activity, while adults 

experience Godôs word and sermon.  Children 

return to their families during the offering.  

Children will learn all about the Lordôs Prayer 

during these seven weeks.  On February 18, 

children will lead us in worship as we pray it 

together!  Older youth (grades 4-6) can serve 

as leaders during the chapel time.  Our leader 

for this seven-week experience is Melissa 

Hazlett. 
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Blood Drive  

Weight Loss Friendship Circle  

Save the Date for V.B.S.  

Our quarterly blood drive will take place Tues-

day, February 6, from 12 noon to 5:00 p.m. in 

Lundin Hall.  If you havenôt already signed up, 

the sheet is in the narthex - OR you can sign up 

on-line at giveapint.org.  Go to Blood Drives 

and search by zip 19610.  Check ñMobile" and 

put start and end dates as 2/6/18.  Then select 

Atonement and click on the Schedule.  You 

can sign up for any available slot.  The winter 

months are always low on giving due to in-

clement weather.  Please consider donating at 

this very needy time.  If you have questions, 

please call the coordinator, Sharon Calder, at 

610-796-8728, or email at 

szcalder@comcast.net. 
If you would like to lose weight and feel that you 

might be ready to commit to a new way of eating 

that is healthy, sane, science-based and filled 

with opportunities for measurable health im-

provement and personal growth, then consider 

joining the Weight Loss Friendship Circle.   

We will be following the program set forth in a 

book called Bright Line Eating by Susan Pierce 

Thompson, Ph.D.  We will add the power of 

prayer and the magic of friendship.    

 

Come find out why tens of thousands of folks 

around the world have found this program to be 

different from other plans and so effective for 

losing weight and maintaining the loss.  This may 

not be the best program for someone who is casu-

ally interested in losing a few pounds.  It is a 

great program for someone who has struggled 

with weight for a long time or who has tried sev-

eral other programs and not been able to maintain 

weight loss.  

 

We will meet on Wednesday mornings at 10 a.m. 

for ten weeks, beginning on February 7.  We will 

have an introductory session on Wednesday, Jan-

uary 31 at 10 a.m.   The group will be limited to 

the first 10 participants.  To learn more, even if 

you are just curious, contact Kate Harenza, (610) 

375-9161, kharenza@comcast.net, visit bright-

lineeating.com, or purchase one of the books 

available in Joôs office for $15.   Men are very 

welcome and this will be very 12-step friendly.   

Before you plan your familyôs summer vaca-

tion and activities, reserve the week of June 

18-22 so your children can be part of Atone-

mentôs Vacation Bible School (VBS) extrava-

ganza.  VBS will be held from 8:45 a.m. until 

11:30 a.m. for children age 3 through Grade 

4.  The week is filled with Bible stories, 

games, crafts, and music.  It is certain once 

again to be a fun-filled week for our mem-

bers, neighbors, and friends.  Youth from 

grade 5 on up are invited to serve as helpers 

and work with the younger children.   

 

VBS participants are also invited to worship 

with us on Sunday, June 24, at 10:00 a.m. to 

celebrate our week together, praising and 

thanking God.  During worship, we will share 

the adventures of our VBS week with the 

congregation.     

 

More information and registration forms will 

be available soon. 



 

 

Health Advocate :   
Dietary Recommendations for Healthy Children  
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Every parent has been frustrated at times when 

it comes to providing a healthy diet to a child.  

Who has not experienced a ñpicky eaterò?  In 

addition, childhood obesity has become a major 

health issue. How much, and what should a 

child eat? 

 

This article is the first of a two-part series. The 

first part will provide some basic recommenda-

tions, and the second part will give specific rec-

ommendations based on age. These recommen-

dations are from the American Heart Associa-

tion, the American Academy of Pediatrics and 

the American Academy of Family Medicine. 

 

For infants, breast-feeding is recommended and 

is the ideal nutrition to support optimal growth 

and development for the first 4 to 6 months. 

Start adding other sources of nutrition (cereal, 

fruits, vegetables then meats) at age 4 to 6 

months. Try to maintain breast-feeding for 12 

months. 

 

Delay introducing 100% juice until at least 6 

months and limit the juice intake to no more 

than 4 oz per day. 

 

Donôt overfeed infants and young children ï 

they can usually self-regulate the amount of 

calories they need each day. Children should 

not be forced to finish meals if they are not hun-

gry. Introduce healthy foods and keep offering 

them if they are initially refused. Monitor the 

childôs growth by height and weight measure-

ments and plotting this information on a 

ñGrowth Chartò (this will be addressed in a later 

article). 

 

Children should eat diets low in saturated fats 

and added sugars. Keep total fat intake to about 

30% of total daily calories with most fats com-

ing from fish, nuts and vegetable oils. 

 

Children should be physically active for at 

least 60 minutes per day. 

 

Serve whole grain, high-fiber breads and 

cereal rather than processed refined grains. 

Grain intake ranges from 2oz/day for a 1 

year old to 7oz/day for a 16 year old. 

 

Each meal should contain at least one fruit or 

vegetable. Fruit intake ranges from 1 

cup/day for a child age 1 to 3 years old to 2 

cups/day for a 16 year old.  Vegetable intake 

ranges from 1 cup/day for 1 to 3 year olds to 

3 cups for a 16 year old. Limit fruit juice 

intake. 

 

Serve low fat dairy and milk. Children ages 

1 to 8 need 2 cups milk per day, children 

ages 9 to 18 need 3 cups per day. 

 

About 30% to 40% of daily calories should 

come from protein: fish, lean meats, eggs 

etc. 

 

Total daily calories required vary by age and 

activity. A one year old requires about 900 

calories/day. A child 2 to 3 years old re-

quires about 1000cal/day. Ages 4 to 8 chil-

dren need 1200-1400 cal/day. Children ages 

9 to 13 require 1600-1800cal/day.  Add 200-

400cal/day for physically active children. 

 

Ken Lord M.D. 

PALM COLLECTION:  We plan to burn 

palms for ashes to be used on Ash 

Wednesday.  If you have saved palms 

from past Palm Sundays  and are willing 

to donate them, please bring them to the 

church office. 
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